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February 24, 2005

Honorable Michael Castle



Honorable Diana DeGette




United States House of Representatives

United States House of Representatives

1233 Longworth House Office Building

1530 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC  20515



Washington, DC  20515

Dear Representatives Castle and DeGette:

The American Diabetes Association strongly supports your recently introduced legislation, the Stem Cell Research Enhancement Act (H.R. 810).  Your leadership in promoting medical research, including the expansion of federal funding for human embryonic stem cell research, is greatly appreciated.

While we have made great strides in learning how to treat and manage diabetes, we have yet to find a cure.  By expanding the number of stem cell lines that are eligible for federally funded research while also implementing strong ethical guidelines to improve federal oversight, your legislation not only provides hope to patients with type 1 diabetes but also for all 18.2 million people with diabetes in need of significantly improved treatment options.  

Given the promising potential that embryonic stem cell research offers in finding a cure for diabetes, the Association joins our nation’s leading scientific authorities in supporting the expansion of the current U.S. policy for federal funding of embryonic stem cell research.  After working under the current U.S. policy for over 3 years, it is evident that a significant expansion in the number of stem cell lines is necessary in order to fully reap the medical rewards of this type of research.

Millions of patients and their family members stand to gain from the changes proposed by H.R. 810.  The Association applauds your commitment to sponsor this legislation which will open the door to better treatments and cures for Americans living with diabetes as well as with other numerous diseases.  If the American Diabetes Association can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Megan Gordon, National Director of Federal Government Affairs at (703) 299-2060.

Sincerely,

James P. Schlicht

Chief Government Affairs Officer
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